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It’s	almost	unbelievable	that	we	have	already	made	it	to	the	spring	of	
2021.		Who	would	have	imagined	that	we	would	be	trying	to	start	a	
church	during	this	dreadful	Covid	19?		So	many	churches	are	struggling	
to	get	people	to	attend;	yet	you	have	been	so	faithful	to	support	us	here	
in	Sevier	County.	Many	of	you	have	made	the	trip	here	for	vacation	and	
visited	our	church.	We	are	thankful	for	all	of	you!	Thank	you	for	your	
prayers.		
	
We	are	blessed	here	at	the	24/7	Church.	We	have	seen	some	visitors	in	
the	last	few	months,	not	as	many	as	I’d	like,	but	nonetheless,	we	have	
had	them.	We	baptized	seven	a	few	weeks	ago	and	could	not	be	happier	
about	their	salvation	decision	to	follow	Christ.	We	posted	the	video	on	
our	Facebook	page	if	you	would	like	to	see	it.	
	
Let	me	mention	here	that	the	best	way	to	keep	up	with	our	church	is	to	
like	the	Facebook	page.	There	are	usually	encouraging	verses	and	
quotes	each	day	as	well	as	the	Sunday	service	on	there	each	week.	What	
better	ways	to	keep	up	with	the	church	you	help	build	than	that?		
Pray	for	our	families	in	the	church.	We	have	had	three	deaths	directly	
connected	to	our	church	in	the	last	few	weeks.	You	all	know	how	
difficult	it	is	to	lose	those	you	love.	We	have	also	had	a	few	that	were	
diagnosed	with	the	Coronavirus.	All	of	these	things	tend	to	deflate	the	
church	plant	trying	to	get	off	the	ground.		On	top	of	that,	trying	to	get	the	
lost	to	come	to	church	when	the	saved	aren’t	coming	to	church	is	
DIFFICULT.	So	PRAY!	
	
We	have	made	a	few	more	purchases	for	the	church	due	to	your	
generous	support.	We	purchased	a	portable	baptistery	and	a	
commercial	grade	convection	oven.	They	both	will	be	very	helpful	in	
building	the	church.		
	
Continue	to	pray	for	my	family.	Paula	is	looking	at	changing	schools	next	
year.	Where	she	currently	teaches,	there	have	been	one	shooting	on	
school	grounds	and	four	students	killed	within	a	few	miles	of	her	school	
in	the	last	few	weeks.		On	a	lighter	note,	Kinsley,	our	oldest	daughter	is	



getting	married	in	June.	Kylah,	our	youngest	is	headed	to	Tokyo,	Japan	
this	summer	with	International	Missions	for	a	six-week	internship.	So,	
Paula	and	I	have	a	lot	in	which	to	be	thankful.			
	
Thank	you	again	and	please	keep	praying.	


